
 

The Collective Worship Council 

  Date : 29th November 2023 

Council members present:-  Noah, Amelia W, Amelia R, Emily, Taylor-Jon, James 

N, James H, Lilyrose, Jack,   

Apologies : Millie-Mae, Ellie-May, Jamie-Paige 

Agenda : 

1. Opening Prayer 

2. Roles & responsibilities – we discussed this at the last meeting – how’s it going?  

3. Aims of the Collective Worship Council  

4. Photo for the Collective worship board – ideas for what we want to put on the board.  

5. The One Thing – how can we demonstrate that people are remembering and acting out 

‘The One Thing’ each week?  

6. AOB 

7. Closing Prayer 

• Amelia opened the meeting with a prayer 

• We reviewed our roles – everything’s going well except Lilyrose reported that Wade was too loud in the 

reflection area and refused to leave. We discussed what we expected people to do in the reflection area – after 

some discussion, we decided that in addition to the other things, if they just wanted to come and sit – that 

would be ok as sitting in silence is a way to find peace and reflect on how we can help others or cope with what 

is happening in our lives.  

• We spoke about awarding house points. It was decided that we could award house points (1 or 2) in the 

playground to reward children who are using their values.  

• We looked at our section of the website and noted that it needs updating. We read through the information on 

there and made suggestions about how it could be improved. Mrs M / Mrs S will liaise with Miss Adams.  

• We looked at the Collective Worship Council board in the hall and decided that we would like the following on 

there … 

Photos of the councillors for each class and a short paragraph about them. 

A copy of our roles and responsibilities 

The logo that we chose last week 

The agenda and minutes of the last meeting. 

• The One Thing – we agreed that children are getting better at remembering The One Thing each week. We 

decided that we needed to recognise those children who are demonstrating The One Thing. We will have a flip 

chart in the reflection area or near it. Mrs M will stick The One Thing on it at the beginning of each week. There 

will be post-it notes and pencils next to it so that children can write the names of children who they have seen 

demonstrating The One Thing – Worship councillors will wheel the flip chart to Friday Faith and the names will 

be read out.  

• AOB – Taylor-Jon’s dog has nibbled his badge. Mrs M will see what Mrs S says about a replacement.  

• Jack closed the meeting with a prayer 

 

 


